
 
 

Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
Office of Oil and Gas Resource Management 

High Volume Horizontal Hydraulic Fracturing Application Second Notice 
August 4, 2017 

On May 22, 2017, the Department of Natural Resources, Office of Oil and Gas Resource Management 
(Department) received an application from Woolsey Operating Company, LLC, 125 N. Market St., Suite 
1000, Wichita, KS 67202 and e-mail address: woolsey@woolseyco.com  for a permit under the Hydraulic 
Fracturing Regulatory Act. The application has been assigned a review number of HVHHF-000001. 

The well to be known as Woodrow #1H-310408-193 is proposed be permitted for the production of gas, 
located at Lat: 38.1343680, Lon -88.3603830, 1990’ South and 1650’ West of the NEc NE, in Section 31, 
Township 4 South, Range 8 East, White County, Illinois. 

The public hearing for the application mentioned above was held at the Enfield United Methodist Church 
Family Life Center, Corner of West Main and South Jennette St., Enfield, IL 62835 on August 2, 2017.  

When a public Hearing is conducted under Section 245.270, the Department shall provide an additional 
public comment period to allow for comments in response to evidence and testimony presented at the 
hearing. This period shall begin on the day after the close of evidence at the public hearing and last for no 
more than 15 days, taking into consideration that the Department shall have no more than 60 days from 
the date it receives the permit application to approve or reject the permit application. The comments may 
be filed in the manner described below. 

The second public comment period begins at 8:30 a.m. Central Standard Time on August 4, 2017. All 
public comments must include the review number assigned by the Department to the permit application 
and be received by the Office of Oil and Gas Resource Management no later than 5:00 p.m. Central 
Standard Time on August 18, 2017 to be eligible for Department consideration during the permit review 
process. The comments in this second period shall be limited to responses to evidence and testimony 
presented at the hearing. 

Written public comments may be filed via mail at: Department of Natural Resources, Attention Oil 
and Gas Regulatory Staff, One Natural Resources Way, Springfield IL 62702 or electronically at: 
DNR.HFPublicComments@illinois.gov 

If there are any questions about the process, please use the Hydraulic Fracturing Line at (217) 558-
2028. Please note any comments left on this telephone Number will not be considered as official 
comments for the record.  
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